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  From the Desk of the Exalted Ruler 
  HAPPY 100th ANNIVERSARY FELLOW ELKS MEMBERS 

 
  Well, here we are in April. Our bingo is still doing very well and I 
appreciate all of the help we have gotten. We still need some extra 
hands in the kitchen as well as working the bingo games.    
Hopefully, we can continue with our plans for the various activities 
in the coming months. We are trying to have at least one fun night 

each month. This month we have the ACT I Players putting on a Murder Mystery 
play. It is always a lot of fun, so come on out for a great evening. Guest are always 
welcome! We also will be having another semi-annual steak feed on April 10th. This 
is always a great event and the attendance is always excellent. The tickets are $25 
each, which includes a one pound steak, baked potato and baked beans, along with all 
the pop and beer you want. You cook your own steak and bring your own place 
settings. Also, donôt forget our game nights on the second Monday of each month at 
6:00 P.M.  
  I want to take this opportunity to thank the past officers and committee chairpersons 
for their continued support this past year. Yes, it was a tough year, but we managed to 
still do a lot of good things. I also want to thank the new officers for stepping up to 
this years challenges. I am looking forward to another great year!! 
  We have increased our membership nicely this past year. We are starting a new year 
April 1st and I challenge each and every member to bring in a new member this year. 
It is not hard. Simply ask anyone that you think would be a good member and explain 
our programs. Preferably one that will get active and help in our Lodge. 
  A few of us are still doing demolition upstairs in preparation for building the theatre. 
Your help will be greatly appreciated and needed! Our Foundation is a tax deductible 
501c3 corporation. Your donations are greatly appreciated!! 
Wishing everyone a very prosperous and healthy 2021!! 
 
Fraternally, 

Roger Cutsinger  
Exalted Ruler  
 

  LODGE MEETINGS  
 

March 01, 2021 
Installation of Officers 

 
March 15, 2021 

 
All members invited. 

×××Ȣ+3ÅÌËÓȢÏÒÇȾ%Ì $ÏÒÁÄÏȾ%Ì $ÏÒÁÄÏȢÁÓÐ 

×××ȢÆÁÃÅÂÏÏËȢÃÏÍȾ%Ì$ÏÒÁÄÏÅÌËÓ 

×××Ȣ%ÌËÓȢÏÒÇ 

MURDER IN THE AIR  I am excited to announce that April 16, 
17, and 18, the players will be performing this comedy murder 
mystery, where the audience gets to try and figure out who done 
it to win a prize. There will be clues around so you will have to 
keep your eyes peeled and your ears open. The doors open at 
6:30 pm and the audience can mingle with the cast on Friday 
and Saturday. Sunday the doors open at 2:00 pm. Only cake will 
be served on Sunday. The bar will be a cash bar and the food 
will be more of an hors dôoeuvres style as the guests will be         

attending a birthday party for Lord Cyril Pierce ñBudgyò Ninny. The man of honor of the play. 
Birthday cake will be served at intermission. I  have the lead role as the detective. The rest 
of the cast consists of Deb Kirkpatrick, John Britt, Rose Wilson, Brad Zimmerman, Angie 
Morris, Brad Ebberts, Michelle Morse, Melissa Zimmerman, Sheila Hoyt, Roger Cutsinger 
and Mike Shryock. I think you will have a great time with this crazy cast. The cost is $20.00 
Friday and Saturday, $10.00 on Sunday. For reservations you can call the lodge              
316-321-9393 or 316-305-6025. The funniest ôWho dun itô, youôll experience all year!  

Thank you to everyone for supporting the local arts,  Break-a-leg Sean Cutsinger 



  Currently El Dorado is   

# 1 in the state, with 

donations consisting of 

$12,547.50. That is 

$92.94 per member at 

this time. We are currently 

# 06 in the nation per 

member out of 1,876 

lodges. I think that is 

outstanding for our  lodge 

that has 141 members. 

We have some of the 

most generous members.  

To donate log on to 

www.elks.org. Thank you 

for supporting ENF.     

Sean Cutsinger  

BINGO 

Thursdays at 7:00 

pm 

Early Bird 6:00 pm 

Doors open at 5:00 

  From the Desk of the Chaplain and Editor  

   Hello my fellow members. I hope this finds all of you well and                                                               
I pray that everyone is staying safe and healthy. This year is  
already flying by. I myself can not believe it is April and Easter is 
here already. The  Easter Egg is my topic this month. Have you 
ever wondered how the Easter egg came about? Ever wondered 
why chocolate eggs are given or why jelly beans? The Egyptians, 
Persians, Phoenicians, and Hindus believed the world began with 
an enormous egg. Sounds crazy right. One thing that most    
cultures agree on is that the egg represents new life and rebirth. 

So, if you think about it, it really isnôt too far fetched. Easter takes place in spring 
and is when the earth is coming back to life after a long cold winter. The flowers are 
blooming, the trees, grass and bushes are coming back to life. The egg being an 
ancient symbol of life and fertility, has been a part of the pagan festivals for       
centuries celebrating spring. Since, Iôve been writing these articles, Iôve been      
surprised at how many of our holidays and traditions have derived from the Pagans. 
In Christian religion the chick breaking away from the egg represents the            
resurrection of Jesus Christ. The oval shape of the egg symbolic of the stone that 
rolled away from the tomb. Christians used to stain eggs red, representing the blood 
that Christ shed from Crucifixion. The egg means that Spring has arrived. Another 
reason why eggs became so popular at Easter is that for the Christians Eggs were a 
staple of nutrition of the rich and poor, since they are a rich source of protein.  
However, that during Lent not only were they forbidden to eat meat, they also were 
forbidden to eat eggs. So when Easter arrived they were brought back to the table 
in great delight. For many winter meant  little food and an egg was a real prize. 
Eggs were  a form of currency. They were given as gifts to individuals and the 
church and some even paid their rent using eggs. The church blessed eggs after 
Lenten prohibition, which led to them hard boiling and decorating eggs as presents 
to the children. In 1290, English King Edward 1 had 450 eggs decorated in gold foil 
to give to his royal court. In 1885 the Russian Tsar Alexander III commissioned an 
expensive Faberge Egg that he gave to his wife at Easter. This triggered giving eggs 
as gifts to loved ones. Back in the seventeenth and eighteen centuries the Victorians 
made handmade egg-shaped toys from cardboard and satin and filled them with        
chocolates. J.S. Fry & Sons created the first chocolate Easter egg shape in England 
in 1873, and two years later in 1875 John Cadbury created his.  It wasnôt until the 
nineteen century that solid chocolate eggs were produced in France and Germany. 
$2.5 billion is spent on chocolate each year and $2.9 is spent on gifts for Easter. 
  Jelly beans were made by a Boston confectioner William Schrafft, who sent his  
sugar and gelatin candies to American Civil War soldiers in 1861. In 1905 they were 
sold for nine cents per pound. They did not become a popular Easter candy until the 
1930ôs in the USA. Now you can stop wondering about the Easter Egg. I pray     
everyone has a wonderful Easter and eat a few Easter eggs.     

My email is SeanCutsinger@gmail.com.  Happy Easter   & God Bless Each of you,   Sean 
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GAME NIGHT 

Monday March 8 Several 

members met to play 

games at the lodge. This 

month April 12, game 

night will meet in the new 

game room.  

Sean Cutsinger  

DISTRICT DEPUTY & LEADERSHIP TRAINING SEMINAR 

This year on March 6, 2021, we met in Pratt Kansas for our 
training. I am so proud of our Lodge as we had the biggest 
group in attendance. Tom and Kathy Clark, Roger Cutsinger, 

Rodger Decker, Jim Masters, Lisa Jack, Loren Anthony,  Charlie Lester and myself all were 
in attendance. It started at 9:00 am and we finished at 10:30 that night. Carl Lindsey did an 
ice breaker where he had us in eight groups and he asked different people questions. Jim 
Masters announced his greatest accomplishment was asking the Lodge Secretary, Lisa 
Jack, to marry him over New Yearôs  and she said yes. Congratulations to these two      
wonderful people. We discussed everything from the ER duties to the National Grand Lodge 
convention in Tampa Florida. In the middle of all this Lisa Jack and myself attended the  
secretaries meeting that Frank Springer hosted. During this time Tom Clark gave a talk on 
Membership, Retention and Orientation toward a plus one. Loren Anthony gave a talk on 
the Soccer Shoot 2021. At the end of the evening we had a cocktail Party hosted by the 
Pratt Lodge and to wrap up the evening they played adult pictionary. It was a hoot. Kathy 
Clark and Jim masters won Dr Suess hats. Kathy and Tom Clark and Roger Cutsinger all 
got roped into drawing. Then on Sunday, Kathy Clark hosted the District Deputy meeting for 
our district. It was a very informative weekend and I want to thank the Pratt Lodge for    

hosting this event and to everyone who attended. Sean Cutsinger 



  лт   [ƻǊƛ 5ŀǎƘƴŜǊ 
 
  мл   YŜƴ .ǳŎƪ 
 
  мо   WŀŎƪƛŜ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅ 
 
  мт   {Ŝŀƴ /ǳǘǎƛƴƎŜǊ 
 
  му   .ǊŀŘ [ƻƴƎ 
  му   .ŀǊōŀǊŀ ¢ǊŜƴǘ 
 
  нл   5ŀƴƴȅ aƻǊǊƻǿ 
 
  нр   WŜŘ ¢Ŝƴƴƛǎƻƴ 
 
  ну   ¢ƻƴƛ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎ 

EVENT BOOKINGS 
 

  If you are planning  a    
special  event,  like   a   
Wedding,  anniversary 
birthday party, or class 
reunions, please let a 
member know  or   call                                                  

     316-321-9393 
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APRIL  

BIRTHDAYS 

NEW LIFETIME 

HONORARY   

MEMBER  

  
 Monday March 15, 

2021,   Lisa Jack   mo-

tioned to make Roger 

Cutsinger an honorary 

life member. The vote 

was cast and he was 

accepted. Please help 

me in congratulating 

Roger Cutsinger on 

this  prestigious 

award. 

Sean Cutsinger 

ANTLERS The newest program in Elkdom is an old one! Yes, it is 
the Junior Elks Program called "the Antlers." It is a chance for young 
people in our community to get involved with the Elks in the many 
service-related projects our Lodge sponsors. 
  The program was initially organized in the late 1930's and went well 
for several years as an active arm of the Elks. However, by the 
1960's interest in the program had waned and was ended. Recently 
the Antlers are back up and running at full speed, many Lodges 
have  restarted the program with great success.   

  I am so excited that our lodge has agreed to allow me to pursue this program for our lodge. 
This program is one that I believe in with all my heart. A few years ago when I was at Grand 
Lodge in San Antonio, I saw all these kids there. I had the privilege of speaking with some 
of these young adults and asked them why they were there. They told me they were 
ñAntlersò and told me a little bit about the program. I had never heard of the Antlers until this 
time. Iôve been playing around with this idea for the past few years. I have been hearing 
several of the members say we need to get younger members to join our Lodge. I thought, if 
I can get the kids involved and they are excited about the Elks, then maybe we can get the 
parents involved and want to become an active Elk.  
  What really peaked my  interest in pursuing this program was this past summer, when The 
Act I Players were doing ñA Carol Burnett Variety Showò. We had several high school      
students performing in that show.  The parents of these young actors came up to me after it 
was over and thanked me for giving their children a place to go, and something to do. Then 
in December we had another student in the Christmas show. This young man had just 
turned eighteen and he wanted to join the Elks. We had to tell him that he needed to be 21 
in order to join. He was very disappointed. Thinking about these young adults brought me 
back to pursing the Antlers program. I reached out to Richard Bard, the National Antler   
Coordinator. Mr. Bard was very informative and so excited that I wanted to pursue this    
program. Since then I have had numerous talks with him about the program. Mr. Bard wants 
to meet with me when I go to the National Convention in Tampa, FL in July. The next step 
was,  I presented the program to the Lodge on March 01, 2021, where the members, voted 
to allow me to pursue the Antlers program. Now, that I have their approval, I am in the    
process of getting my advisory committee in place. I need three to five Elks members to be 
on the committee. I am also in the process of talking to some teachers at the local schools.  
As soon as I have the advisory committee and my first class of students to initiate, I will 
send off for the Antlers Charter. I am hoping to have my first class of Antlers to initiate by 
the end of summer. I will need at least thirteen young adults that want to join.  
The Antlers of the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks of the United States of America 
has as its major objective the following:  To quicken the spirit of American Patriotism 

¶  To teach respect for parents and love of home 

¶  To inculcate the fundamentals of good citizenship 

¶  To aid in a worthy cause 

¶  To establish foundation of character 

¶  To promote the welfare and enhance the happiness of its Members 

¶  And to respect the conviction of others in the matters of worship and religion is true               
Americanism 
  Membership in the organization is open to any individual who has passed their twelfth and 
not yet reached their twenty-first birthday, who is a citizen of the United States of America, 
of good character and who believes in the existence of God.   

  If you have a child, grandchild, or know of a student that is at least twelve years of age and 
would like to get involved in a very worthwhile organization, who wants to have some fun 
and become an Antler, I have applications available. Antlers also looks great on a college 
resume! What a better way than to get involved in the community.  If you would like to know 

more about the program, I would be thrilled to speak with you in depth.  Sean Cutsinger 
ST PATRICKôS PARTY Roger Cutsinger hosted the Annual 
St. Patrickôs Party on Saturday March 13, 2021. Roger and 
Marsha Cutsinger made corned beef and cabbage and Deb 
Kirkpatrick made Irish Stew. I had to sample both and they did 
not disappoint. Since Covid-19 is still going on we were not 
sure how many would show up, but we actually had a pretty 
good turnout. Thank you to everyone who came out and had 

some amazing food and some green beer. Sean Cutsinger 
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NEW LODGE OFFICERS 

Exalted Ruler: Roger Cutsinger          Leading Knight: Jim Masters          Loyal Knight: Stephen Sheridan         Lecturing Knight: John Britt                   

   roger@savoyco.com                          jimmasters2339 @gmail.com            Stephen_1.sheridan@hotmail.com             jbritt2929@gmail.com 

 

Inner Guard: Danny Morrow      Esquire: Deb Kirkpatrick         Chaplain: Sean Cutsinger        Treasurer: Tom Clark           Secretary: Lisa Jack 
   9299morrow@gmail.com                dward@kstitle.com            SeanCutsinger@gmail.com             tclark69@cox.net                  lisa@jackins.com        

                                                          

Trustees: Rodger Decker, Tony Allison,  Darlene Andrews, Loren Anthony, Stan Willis 

 rdecker3@cox.net;     tony.allison@intrustbank.com;     dandrews1221@gmail.com;     acquelineanthony@att.net;     willisstan35@yahoo.com 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

31 
Play  
Rehearsal 
6:30 PM 

1 BINGO 6:00 
 

 

 

2 
 

3 
 

 
 

4 
 

 

 

5 
Lodge Meeting 

7:00 PM 
National Deep 
Dish Pizza Day 

6 Play  
Rehearsal 
6:30 PM 
National Student 
Athlete Day 

7 Play  
Rehearsal 
6:30 PM 
National Beer 
Day 

8 
Lodge BINGO 
6:00 PM 

 
 

9 
 

10 
Steak Feed        
5:00 PM 
National Siblings 
Day 

11 
National Pet Day 

 

 

12 
Game Night 
6:00 PM 
National  
Grilled Cheese  

13 Play  
Rehearsal 
6:30 PM 
National Peach 
Cobbler Day 

14 
Play  
Rehearsal 
6:30 PM 

15 
Lodge BINGO 
6:00 PM 

 

16 
Murder in the 
Air 
7:00 PM 

17 
Murder in the 
Air 
7:00 PM 
 

18 
Murder in the 
Air 
2:00 PM 
 

19 
Lodge Meeting 

7:00 PM 
 

 

20 
National  
Pineapple Upside 
Down Cake Day 

21 
National  
Tea Day 

22 
Lodge BINGO 
6:00 PM 
Earth Day 
 

23 
National  
Cherry  
Cheesecake Day 

24 
 

25 

 

26  
National  
Pretzel Day 

27  
 
 

 

28 
National  
Blueberry Pie 
Day 

29 
Lodge BINGO 
6:00 PM 

30 
Main Street 
Meeting  
12.00 PM 

1 

Happy Easter 

April 2021  


